Helen Farman-McKenna

From: Martyn Manning

Sent: 27 July 2020 08:50

To: justindfuller1@gmail.com

Cc: Licensing

Subject: FW: Shobnall Sports & Social Club Premise Licence application
Attachments: noise management plan210720.pdf; nmp-plan-20720.pdf

Hi Justin

Thank you for the noise management plan.
This provides a basic outline of what you will do.

Given the limited number of outdoor events, the 8pm finish times and the fact we don’t have complaints from your
Premise, | am happy to accept this.

The main point is the noise management plan gets the Premise to consider their impact and noise control. If this
Department gets complaints in the future, we can always revisit the noise management plan in more detail. Please
also note that if we do get noise complaints this department is obliged to investigate and if necessary, we can take
enforcement action under separate legislation and we can also call for a review of the Premise Licence if necessary.

My Licensing Team colleagues have been copied into this email for their information and the requirement for a
Noise Management Plan to be in place and adhered to will be a condition of the granting of your Premise Licence.

Thank you for your time putting this Plan together, please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like to discuss
anything further.

Regards

Martyn Manning
Environmental Protection Officer
East Staffordshire Borough Council

Tel: 01283 508509
Email: martyn.manning@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk

YOUR VOTE MATTERS

DON'T LOSE IT X

From: justin fuller [mailto:justindfullerl @gmail.com]

Sent: 22 July 2020 14:35

To: Martyn Manning <martyn.manning@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Shobnall Sports & Social Club Premise Licence application

Hi Martyn,



I have attached a new NMP and plan.
Regards
Justin

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: Martyn Manning

Sent: Monday, July 20, 2020 10:07 AM

To: justin fuller

Cc: Jake Bayne; Licensing

Subject: RE: Shobnall Sports & Social Club Premise Licence application

Hi Justin
Thanks for the draft NMP.,

| need more detail in line with the guidance headings | sent to you previously. A few sentences for each heading will
be sufficient.

-It would be a good idea to highlight on the plan, where sound checks will be undertaken from around the boundary.
The location of nearest receptors (residential premises) should also be shown on the plan.

-Just explain in a little bit more detail the potential activities that could cause noise impact i.e. types of events you
have etc.

-How will you undertake the noise mitigation?

I've found some more information which may help you complete the NMP.

http://www.southkesteven.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=14131&p=0

https://publicprotectionpartnership.org.uk/media/1661/guidance-on-noise-management-plans-ppp.pdf

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you need to discuss anything further.

Regards

Martyn Manning
Environmental Protection Officer
East Staffordshire Borough Council

Tel: 01283 508509
Email: martyn.manning@eaststaffshc.gov.uk

YOUR VOTE MATTERS
DON'T LOSE IT g X




From: justin fuller [mailto:justindfullerl @gmail.com]

Sent: 14 July 2020 11:45

To: Martyn Manning <martyn.manning@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk>

Cc: Jake Bayne <Jake.Bayne @eaststaffsbc.gov.uk>; Licensing <Licensing@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Shobnall Sports & Social Club Premise Licence application

Hi Martyn,

I have attached a noise management plan and a new premise plan showing the outdoor stage attached to the
Rockbar

Please let me know if everything is satisfactory or if you need more information

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: Martyn Manning

Sent: Monday, July 6, 2020 10:46 AM

To: justindfullerl@gmail.com

Cc: Jake Bayne; Licensing

Subject: Shobnall Sports & Social Club Premise Licence application

Hello Justin

I work in the Environmental Health Department at the Council and am a consultee for the above application-
primarily for noise.

I note that you already have a Premise Licence but this new application include an additional building.

You are proposing live music outdoors in this new application. Would you be able to provide a bit more information
on this aspect please? | appreciate that you are proposing outdoor live music only until 21:00 which is good.

There are quite a few residential properties (some new) reasonably close by and I’'m just mindful of controlling noise
from both indoor and outdoor entertainment.

Within reason, | am not opposed to live outdoor music but | would ask that you draft a Noise Management Plan
(NMP) to detail how outdoor live music and any other indoor or outdoor noise associated with the new Premise
Licence activities will be controlled. This should include a plan of where proposed outdoor events will take place.

I’'m proposing that a NMP be submitted to and agreed by the Council as a Condition of the granting of the Premise
Licence- this will need to be agreed by us in place prior to activities taking place under any new Premise Licence. |
have attached some guidance to help you draft something. We often ask for a NMP for premises nowadays.
Please don't hesitate to contact me if you would like to discuss further or would like us to visit your Premises.
Regards

Martyn Manning

Environmental Protection Officer

East Staffordshire Borough Council

Tel: 01283 508509
Email: martyn.manning@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk



.
DON'T LOSE IT X

This e-mail and files or other data transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the
individual to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, disclosure, dissemination, forwarding,
printing or copying is strictly prohibited and you must not take any action in reliance upon it. Please notify the
sender immediately and delete the message. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do
not necessarily represent those of East Staffordshire Borough Council unless explicitly stated otherwise. East
Staffordshire Borough Council may monitor the contents of e-mail sent and received via its network for the
purposes of ensuring compliance with its policies and procedures. East Staffordshire Borough Council does not enter
into contracts or contractual obligations via electronic mail, unless otherwise explicitly agreed in advance in writing
between parties concerned. The Council believes in being open with its information and the contents of this e-mail
and any replies may be released to a third party requesting such information at a future date.

This e-mail and files or other data transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the
individual to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, disclosure, dissemination, forwarding,
printing or copying is strictly prohibited and you must not take any action in reliance upon it. Please notify the
sender immediately and delete the message. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do
not necessarily represent those of East Staffordshire Borough Council unless explicitly stated otherwise. East
Staffordshire Borough Council may monitor the contents of e-mail sent and received via its network for the

purposes of ensuring compliance with its policies and procedures. East Staffordshire Borough Council does not enter
into contracts or contractual obligations via electronic mail, unless otherwise explicitly agreed in advance in writing
between parties concerned. The Council believes in being open with its information and the contents of this e-mail
and any replies may be released to a third party requesting such information at a future date.



Noise Management plan for Shobnall Sports Ltd, Shobnall Soprts & Social Club

Aim/objective

To minimise excess noise and public nuisance due to proximity of local residents
Define a program to monitor noise

Respond to complaints and unacceptable noise

Noise sensitive receptors

Local housing to be included on map

Types of noise

Outdoor music, indoor music, car park, people arriving and leaving and smoking areas
Noise breakout

Windows,doors carpark and smoking areas

Mitigation

Them

Volume, bass volume, doors, windows and speakers

Mitigation to consider

Control noise levels with external sound checks, prior and during events.

Keep doors and windows closed after 9pm

Speakers facing away from doors

Outside music, recorded and live, possible impacts.

Volume and bass volume

Noise nuisance to local residents

Mitigation to consider

Control noise levels with sound checks prior and during events at regular intervals
No outside music after 8pm

Music to be played on the outdoor stage (refer to map) which is 60 metres away from the

nearest property
Limited to approximately 6 times a year and in the summer months only on a Saturday
Speakers to be pointing away from residential properties

Music on the porch will be low level controlled background music played until 8pm once a

year for a charity event on a Saturday in the summer

Signs to be put in carpark and smoking area reminding guest to leave the premises quietly

Sound checks
External sound checks to be made prior and during events

In any event bands or dj’s refusing to adhere to acceptable sound levels the music shall be

terminated

The Designated premises supervisor shall have full control

Communication

Send letters to local residents giving them contact details should problems arise during
events



Responding to complaints

The DPS and Directors of Shobnall sports Ltd will be present during events and will respond
to complaints immediately.

A log will be kept to record complaints and to register actions taken to resolve complaints
Premise hire terms and conditions

A hirer agreement will be in place to include details of dj,s or bands prior to events.
Exclusion policy

An exclusion policy to be implemented for Hirers, bands and Dj’s that do not adhere to the
noise management plan

Staff training

All staff to have training for events and will be reminded of their duties prior to any events
Annual review

Noise management plan will be reviewed annually or sooner if there are excessive
complaints






Helen Farman-McKenna

From: Martyn Manning

Sent: 16 July 2020 10:17

To: Helen Farman-McKenna

Subject: Premise Licence application- Shobnall Sports & Social Club
Hi Helen

Please find the suggested Condition:
Condition

A Noise Management Plan shall be submitted to and agreed by the Environmental Health Department at East
Staffordshire Borough Council prior to any licensed activities with the potential to create noise beyond the
premise boundary being undertaken.

)Rega rds

Martyn Manning
Environmental Protection Officer
East Staffordshire Borough Council

Tel: 01283 508509
Email: martyn.manning@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk
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DON'T LOSE IT X
























